
QUESTION TAKEN ON NOTICE 
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IMMIGRATION AND BORDER PROTECTION PORTFOLIO 
 
(AE14/270)  PROGRAMME – 2.1 Refugee and humanitarian assistance 
 
 
Senator Carr (Written) asked: 
 
Has the department also provided advice regarding asylum seekers who do not qualify 
as a convention refugee but are unable to return to their country of origin? 
 
 
Answer: 
 
Yes. The department has provided advice on the implications of repealing the 
complementary protection provisions from the Migration Act 1958.  
 
 


